



GIA SƯ CHUNG CƯ

ĐÁNH GIÁ NĂNG LỰC NGOẠI NGỮ TIẾNG ANH ĐỀ THI VÀO THPT CHUYÊN NGOẠI NGỮ

ĐỀ SỐ 06 (Phần 02)

Phần 9. Bài đọc 2

Đọc đoạn văn và trả lời 08 câu hỏi kèm theo.

The sun today is a yellow dwarf star. It is fueled by thermonuclear reactions near its center that convert hydrogen to helium. The Sun has existed in its present state for about 4 billion, 600 million years and is thousands of times larger than the Earth.

By studying other stars, astronomers can predict what the rest of the Sun's life will be like. About 5 billion years from now, the core of the Sun will shrink and become hotter. The surface temperature will fall. The higher temperature of the center will increase the rate of thermonuclear reactions. The outer regions of the Sun will expand approximately 35 million miles, about the distance to Mercury, which is the closest planet to the Sun. The Sun will then be a red giant star. Temperatures on the Earth will become too hot for life to exist.

Once the Sun has used up its thermonuclear energy as a red giant, it will begin to shrink. After it shrinks to the size of the Earth, it will become a white dwarf star. The Sun may throw off huge amount of gases in violent eruptions called nova explosions as it changes from a red giant to a white dwarf.

After billions of years as a white dwarf, the Sun will have used up all its fuel and will have lost its heat. Such a star is called a black dwarf. After the Sun has become a black dwarf, the Earth will be dark and cold. If any atmosphere remains there, it will have frozen onto the Earth's surface.

49. What is the primary purpose of this passage?
- A. To alert people to the dangers posed by the Sun.
 - B. To discuss conditions on Earth in the far future.
 - C. To present a theory about red giant stars.
 - D. To describe changes that the Sun will go through.
50. It can be inferred from the passage that the Sun _____.
- A. is approximately halfway through its life as a yellow dwarf.
 - B. has been in existence for 10 billion years.
 - C. is rapidly changing in size and brightness.
 - D. will continue as a yellow dwarf for another 10 billion years.
51. What will probably be the first stage of change as the Sun becomes a red giant?
- A. Its core will cool off and use less fuel.
 - B. Its surface will become hotter and shrink.
 - C. It will throw off huge amounts of gases.
 - D. Its center will grow smaller and hotter.
52. When the Sun becomes a red giant, what will conditions be like on Earth?
- A. Its atmosphere will freeze and become solid.
 - B. It will be enveloped in the expanding surface of the Sun.
 - C. It will become too hot for life to exist.
 - D. It will be nearly destroyed by nova explosions.
53. As a white dwarf, the Sun will be _____.
- A. the same size as the planet Mercury.
 - B. thousands of times smaller than it is today.
 - C. around 35 million miles in diameter.
 - D. cold and dark.

54. According to the passage, which of the following best describes the sequence of stages that the Sun will probably pass through?

- A. Yellow dwarf, white dwarf, red giant, black giant.
- B. Red giant, white dwarf, red dwarf, nova explosion.
- C. Yellow dwarf, red giant, white dwarf, black dwarf.
- D. White dwarf, red giant, black dwarf, yellow dwarf.

55. The word 'there' in the last sentence of paragraph 4 refers to _____.

- A. our own planet.
- B. the outer surface of the Sun.
- C. the core of a black dwarf.
- D. the planet Mercury.

56. Which of the following best describes the tone of the passage?

- A. Alarmed
- B. Pessimistic
- C. Comic
- D. Objective

Phần 10. Hoàn thành hội thoại

Chọn 01 lựa chọn đúng ở mỗi câu hỏi để điền vào chỗ trống.

57. Mai: "Can you come to the movies, Nga?"

Nga: "_____"

- A. I don't think you can go with me.
- B. Why can't I afford it?
- C. No. I have to do my chores.
- D. Yes. It's my duty to help you.

58. - "Have you seen the place where the graduation ceremony will be held?"

- "_____"

- A. Yes, I have seen it many times.
- B. Yes. It's big enough to hold 5,000 people.
- C. No, why haven't I?
- D. Oh, I won't be there.

59. - "_____"

- "Sorry. I don't smoke."

A. Are you smoking?

B. Have you got a light, please?

C. Excuse me. Do you like smoking?

D. Cigarettes, please?

60. - "Pass the fish sauce, please."

- "_____"

A. Yes, I will. Can you wait?

B. No, it is far from me.

C. Certainly, here you are.

D. But do you like it?

61. - "What was your impression _____ the concert?"

- "I thought it was great."

A. of

B. on

C. with

D. at

Phần 11. Viết lại câu

Chọn câu đồng nghĩa hoặc cận nghĩa nhất với câu đã cho.

62. You have done me a favour. I really thank you for it.

A. I really thank you for a favour.

B. I really thank you for having been done me a favour.

C. I really thank you for having done me a favour.

D. I have really done a favour to you.

63. A collection only has its real value when it is properly labeled.

A. Only when a collection is properly labeled it has its real value.

B. When properly labeled that a collection only has its real value.

C. Only when a collection has its real value is it properly labeled.

D. It is only when a collection is properly labeled that it has its real value.

64. You must speak slowly or he'll not be able to understand you.

A. Unless you speak slowly, he won't be able to understand you.

B. Unless you don't speak slowly, he'll be able to understand you.

C. You can speak slowly but he'll not be able to understand you.

D. Although you speak slowly, he'll not be able to understand you.

65. Were it not for the money, this job wouldn't be worthwhile.

A. The only thing that makes this job worthwhile is the money.

B. This job is not rewarding at all.

C. This job offers a poor salary.

D. Although the salary is poor, the job is worthwhile.

66. Human beings are responsible for the changes in the environment.

A. The environment changes the responsibilities taken by human beings.

B. Responsibilities are taken with human beings in the environment.

C. Human beings take responsibilities for the changes in the environment.

D. The changes in the environment need human beings' responsibilities.

Phần 12. Kết hợp câu

Chọn câu đồng nghĩa hoặc cận nghĩa nhất với cặp câu đã cho trong câu hỏi.

67. Ann always keeps up with the latest fashions. She works for a famous fashion house.

A. Despite working for a famous fashion house, Ann hardly keeps up with the latest fashions.

B. Ann always keeps up with the latest fashions so as not to work for a famous fashion house.

C. Not working for a famous fashion house, Ann always keeps up with the latest fashions.

D. Ann works for a famous fashion house, so she always keeps up with the latest fashions.

68. Everyone was watching the little dog. They were greatly amused at it.

A. The little dog was greatly amused by the way everyone was watching it.

B. Everyone felt great and amused when the little dog was watching them.

C. The little dog was watching everyone with great amusement.

D. Everyone was greatly amused at the little dog they were watching.

69. Mike graduated with a good degree. However, he joined the ranks of the unemployed.

A. Although Mike graduated with a good degree, he joined the ranks of the unemployed.

B. If Mike graduated with a good degree, he would join the ranks of the unemployed.

C. Mike joined the ranks of the unemployed because he graduated with a good degree.

D. That Mike graduated with a good degree helped him join the ranks of the unemployed.

70. They drove fifteen miles off the main road. Also, they had nothing to eat for the day.

A. They drove fifteen miles off the main road until they had something to eat for the day.

B. They neither drove fifteen miles off the main road nor had anything to eat for the day.

C. Driving fifteen miles off the main road, they eventually had something to eat for the day.

D. Not only did they drive fifteen miles off the main road, they also had nothing to eat for the day.

Phần 13. Chia dạng đúng của từ.

ON THE RIGHT TRACK: THE ART OF KARTING

Kids love karting. Contrary to popular belief, karting is no more (71. **DANGER**) _____ than riding a bicycle. If anything, it's a bit safer because karts have four wheels. If there are going to be any (72. **INJURE**) _____, they are most (73. **LIKE**) _____ to be in the form of aching hands and wrists. All karting centres provide the necessary (74. **OVER**) _____, helmets and gloves and it is a good idea for (75. **TEEN**) _____ to wear long trousers and trainers. Unlike seaside and amusement park karting centres, where (76. **HIGH**) _____ is used to decide who can participate, (77. **PROFESSION**) _____ karting centres set a lower age limit and require an adult's (78. **SIGN**) _____, before allowing a child in.

Because it is regarded as (79. **SAFE**) _____, no more than five karts operate at any one time, so a long wait is often (80. **AVOID**) _____.

Phần 14. Lựa chọn 1 từ thích hợp có thể điền vào được 03 câu cho sẵn dưới đây.

81.

- I'll never let you get away with it. You can be sure one day you'll _____ for all your crooked ways.
- Where are your manners? Don't _____ me back, you rude boy.
- Can you _____ the door? I'm having a shower.

82.

- In small villages news travels fast. It is spread by word of _____.
- The refugee camp was built near the _____ of the river to make relief work more efficient.
- The bad smell that was coming from his _____ put off all the girls in our class.

83.

- With the arrival of the storm, almost all the telephone lines went _____, which caused even more problems for the rescue teams.
- They all agreed that the plan was a _____ duck and chose to abandon it.
- The patient was pronounced _____ on arrival. The funeral was scheduled two days later.

84.

- The house on the outskirts of the town was in a sorry _____. It desperately needed renovating.
- For years the two neighbouring countries were in a _____ of war.
- Those who came to the airport were able to see a few heads of _____ coming out of the plane to the accompaniment of the orchestra.

85.

- When in the pub, Frank usually _____ up attractive girls sitting at the tables which makes his wife see red.
- I'm sorry I'm so busy at the moment. I'm up to my _____ in work.
- You've got to be very careful doing business with that Russian. He's a bit fishy. I advise you to have _____ in the back of your head.

Phần 15. Viết một bài luận 200 – 250 từ về chủ đề sau.

You have enough money to purchase either a house or a business. Which would you choose to buy? Give specific reasons to explain your choice.

GIA SƯ CHUNG CƯ

Chuyên cung cấp giáo viên gia sư ngoại ngữ chất lượng

Mọi ngôn ngữ - Mọi lứa tuổi - Mọi trình độ

Zalo: 0866500969/Hotline: 086969480